
Workington Town Council 
Town Hall, Oxford Street, Workington, Cumbria CA14 2RS 

Telephone: 01900 702986 

Email: office@workingtontowncouncil.gov.uk 

Website: www.workingtontowncouncil.gov.uk 

 

Minutes of the Extraordinary Environment Committee Meeting of Workington 

Town Council, 6.30pm on 26 March 2021 on the Zoom virtual meeting platform. 

 

Cllr H Harrington (Chair) Present 

Cllr C Armstrong Present 

Cllr H Briggs Apologies 

Cllr R Briggs Present 

Cllr G Glaister Present 

Cllr J Hunter Present 

Cllr P Scott Apologies 

Cllr S Stoddart Present 

Cllr W Wilkinson (vice chair) Apologies 

Cllr L Williams Present 

Cllr J King (Mayor) Absent 

 

In attendance: Town Clerk of Workington Town Council 

 

E19.127 Apologies 

Apologies were received and accepted as being for approved reasons under the 

terms of the Local Government Act 1972, s85, from Cllr Herbert Briggs, Cllr Paul 

Scott, and Cllr Will Wilkinson.  

 

E19.128 Declarations of Interest 

None were declared. 

 

E19.129 Exclusion of Press and Public 

No issues that require the exclusion of press or public. 

 

E19.130 Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes of the previous meeting on 11th March 2021 were accepted as a true 

record. 

 

E19.131 Bus Shelters 

The Chair proposed the council proceed with the purchase of bus shelters for Moss 

Bay Road (near Forgehill Estate) and Salterbeck (outside the cemetery) and to 

purchase these from Bus Shelters Ltd. 

 

It was agreed by vote to proceed with option 1 for both locations (2 bay bus shelter 

with full length perch seating and toughened safety glass) and to purchase from Bus 

Shelters Ltd. All Councillors present voted FOR. 

 

The Town Clerk is to investigate the possibility of a historical agreement with 

Allerdale for £5,000 funding for the Salterbeck bus shelter.  



 

Purchase of the bus shelters will be dependent on approval of the design by Cumbria 

County Council and a signed memorandum of agreement between Cumbria County 

Council and Workington Town Council.  

 

Resolved: Town Clerk to confirm with Allerdale if £5,000 funding is available.  

 

Resolved: To proceed with the purchase of 2 bus shelters for the proposed 

locations.  

 

The meeting closed at 6.51pm. 


